
Friends of Berlin Performing Arts
Meeting Minutes

December 11, 2018

Call to Order

Melissa Hagerman, FBPA President called to order the regular meeting of the FBPA boosters at 7:05 
p.m. on December 11, 2018 at the Olentangy Berlin High School Band Room

Attendees

The following persons were present:  Mr. Reeves, Ms. Henning, Mr. Sribanditmongkol, Melissa Hag-
erman, Denise Cambier, Patricia Walker, Laura Zimmerman and Rosemarie Welch.

Minutes

Minutes from this meeting and others are available on line on our website at www.fbpa.art.

Treasurer’s Report

Reconciled balance as of 11/20/2018 was $44,700.12

FBPA Happenings

We taste tested Stoller products as a possible fundraiser idea.  

A meeting was held with Berkshire.  We will take over their programs as of June 30, 2019.  Any of 
their unusued monies will go with them.

Bricks have come in for the theater but they were not cut correctly and are too thick.

December 16, 2018 at 6 p.m. is the big band concert.  All performing arts programs will be involved.  
The money that is brought in will be split 4 ways.  It will be up to each director as to how to use the 
funds. A silent auction will also be held.  

The picture of the first band has been hung in the band room.  Other directors need to schedule to have 
the photo taken. It is being purchased by FBPA.

1.	 Mr. Sribanditmongkol (Choir)

Discussed the fees for solo and ensemble.  Musical auditions are coming for the musi-
cal.  The Choir robes came in!  The concert yesterday was successful and lasted over an 
hour. On January 9, 2019, an all district 8th grade choir concert will be hosted by Berlin 
High School. 

2.	 Ms. Henning (Orchestra)

Solo and ensemble competition is coming up at the end of January.  Concert is Wednes-
day and will include students from Orange Middle School.  

3.	 Mr. Reeves (Band)

Concert is Thursday, December 13, 2018. 
On Friday is the first pep band playing at a game.  There are 7 games on the schedule.  
They are all on Fridays.  Most games are boys’ basketball but a couple are girls’ basket-



ball. After break, on January 18, 2019, there is a mandatory pep band game where every-
one will perform on the floor. 
Solo and ensemble payments need to be in by break.  The competition is January 26 in 
Granville. 

New Business

Tyler Hagerman is doing some bear fundraising with an Instagram account for the bear. If you 
have a Berlin Bear and travel with it, take a picture of where you go with the bear. 

Policies and Procedures for FBPA are being drafted to govern how this board operates and will 
continue to operate in the future. 

Laura Zimmerman developed a Google doc form to be used as a Payment Request Form.  

The Board approved $144 to be paid out to cover ensemble fees for the OMEA competition. 

Future meetings will be held on the second Monday of every month in the Band Room. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

Minutes taken by Rosemarie Welch, Co-Secretary of FBPA


